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Municipality of Thames Centre 
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 

Porters Subdivision Phase 2 - Watermain Commissioning 
Ross Ave, Ruth St, Carl St. 

 

November 2, 2023 

 

Dear Property Owner / Resident, 

The Municipality of Thames Centre (Municipality) hereby notifies and advises all 
residents and affected parties of the scheduled watermain commissioning 291 
Construction will be carrying out the commissioning of the watermain over the next few 
weeks. There will be an inspector from Development Engineering, along with our 
municipal staff, who will oversee the watermain commissioning and be available to 
address any concerns from residents. 

 
Work Plan Details 
 

• Conducting pressure testing (complete) 
• Chlorination, and bacteriological sampling (underway). 
• Establishing water service connections from the water service valve to the existing 

property water service line. 

 
Proposed Timeline 
 

The anticipated date for this transition is Monday November 6th, and Tuesday November 
7th, 2023 (depending on efficiency efforts). During this time, properties may experience a 
brief 10-minute water disruption. 

 
Disruptions 
 

• A 10-minute water interruption will occur on your property as 291 Construction 
transitions from the temporary watermain to the newly installed watermain. 
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• Municipal employees will be present on-site during this transition, informing 

property owners of the 10-minute disruption and helping with turning on your water 
meter valve if required. If you are not home during the switch, the Municipality will 
arrange a convenient time to assist you in turning on your water meter valve if 
necessary. 

 

Recommendations 
 

The week of November 6th 2023, the Municipality advises residents to bypass their water 
softeners while transitioning from temporary water to the new watermain.   

 
Contact Information 
 

We appreciate your patience and understanding during this period. If you have any 
questions, please reach out to the number below. 
 
Kevin Willson 
Environmental Services Superintendent 
Municipality of Thames Centre | kwillson@thamescentre.on.ca 
4305 Hamilton Road, | Dorchester, Ontario, N0L 1G3 
Tel: 519.268.7334 ext. 745 | Fax: 519.268.3928 
After Hours Water Emergency Tel. 519.930.8118 
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